1 July 2/4/p





Ms. LIU Yaming
Permanent Representative of China with WMO
Administrator

China Meteorological Administration Tel.: +86 10 68406662

Dr. Vicente B. MALANO
Permanent Representatives of the Philippines with WMO
Administrator, PAGASA

Beijing, 25 July 2017

Fax: +86 10 62174797

Dear Dr. Vicente B. MALANO,

You may recall that *Nanning Initiative on China-ASEAN Cooperation in Meteorology* was adopted by the first China-ASEAN Meteorological Forum in 2016. I am pleased to inform you that, under the framework of the China-ASEAN Meteorological Forum, the China-ASEAN Meteorological Disaster Prevention Workshop will be held in Haikou, China from 9 to 10 November 2017.

In this context, I would like to invite you to nominate experts to attend the above-mentioned workshop. The topic of this workshop will focus on: 1) technical exchange on regional meteorological disaster monitoring and joint prevention, and 2) regional meteorological disaster warning and risk assessment. The participants will also have the chance to visit the local facilities of the meteorological services.

CMA, upon request, is willing to provide financial support to maximum two of your nominated experts, including international travel, local accommodation and transportation in China. The provisional programme and logistic arrangement will be sent to you later.

Those who are interested, please download the Application Form and have it signed by your immediate Supervisor and Division Chief, and submit to the PPDC Secretariat on or before

(LIU Yaming)

Telephone: +86 10 62172957 Fax: +86 10 62174797 E-mail: guoji@cma.gov.cn

PPDC ud: 02 Aug 2017